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COMMUNICATION AU PERSONNEL N° CJ 9/19

In view of the partial renewal of his chambers, Judge Ulf Oberg at the General Court of the
European Union, Luxembourg, is looking for a suitable candidate to fill the position of legal
secretary (référendaire) which will fall vacant on September 1%, 2019.

The position involves providing Judge Oberg with advice on both substantive and
procedural points of law arising in cases before the General Court as well as preparing, in
accordance with his instructions, draft judgments, draft preliminary reports, reports for the
hearing and written notes in view of deliberations. As the chambers works as a team, the
legal secretaries are expected to contribute, to discuss and collaborate with colleagues on all
cases being dealt with by the chambers.

The working language of the chambers is English. The internal working language of the
General Court being French, all written work will have to be carried out almost exclusively
in French. Applicants should therefore be fluent in English and have at least a very good
working knowledge in French.

Applicants should hold a law degree. Expertise in competition law, state aid law, anti-
dumping law, freedom of information law and/or procedural law, as well as a significant
experience in a similar position at the EU Courts, are considered an asset.

Experience from the Swedish judiciary and/or the Swedish Bar, as well as knowledge of
Swedish and of any other Union language, are considered an advantage. It would also be
helpful to submit a recent legal publication in French, English or Swedish, if one is
available.

The position involves a high degree of responsibility, graded at the level AD 8 to AD 13 and
remunerated accordingly.

Applications, consisting of a curriculum vitae and a covering letter, together with the names
and contact details of two referees who have had experience of the applicant’s work over the
past three years, should be submitted by email to Henry.Delescaut(@curia.curopa.cu and in
copy to candidatures.communications(@@curia.europa.eu.

All applications will be treated in the strictest confidence. Candidates who are currently
employed as référendaires are informed that Judge Oberg may contact the Member for
whom they are working in order to obtain a reference and, if the selected candidate is a
référendaire, will contact the Member in question, in accordance with agreed best practice in
the General Court, to obtain agreement on the principle of the recruitment and its date of
effect.

Further details about the position are available on request by contacting M. Delescaut.

Deadline for receipt of applications: April 13", 2019.

b~/
ffi / o™y -
Luxembourg, le 2 avril 2019 Mark Ronayne 5{



